
 
 

 
The Owner/Occupier My Ref: SW/Tollhouse Way Phase 4 
 Please ask for: Steve Wall  
 Telephone No: Please email 
 Date: 18th December 2023 
 
Dear Sir / Madam 

 
 
Tollhouse Way Cycleway Scheme, Phase 4, Smethwick.  
 
 

Construction work on the above scheme is due to begin on Tuesday 2nd January 
2024 and will be carried out by Fitzgerald Contractors Limited. The site manager for 
Fitzgerald is Paul Corry, who can be contacted on 0121 326 0402 if there are any 
issues during the works. 
 
These works are expected to take approximately 24 weeks and will include the 
installation of a new cycleway within the grass verges, new drainage works, new 
footway and carriageway surfacing, new lining and signing, removal and 
replenishment of trees and an upgrade to the existing traffic signals at the junction 
with Tollhouse Way, Soho Way and Crockett’s Lane which will include a new 
staggered pedestrian crossing. 
 
Temporary traffic signals and lane closures along Tollhouse Way, Soho Way 
including the junction with Crocketts Lane will be in operation during the works. 
 
There will be a temporary road closure in Baldwin Street during these works between 
the 25th March and the 24th April 2024, but there will be a well signed diversion route 
in place.  
 
We will endeavour to complete the works with the minimum of disruption that economy 
of operations and safety will allow and I hope you will appreciate that unfortunately 
some inconvenience is unavoidable and your co-operation and patience would be much 
appreciated. 
 
If you do have any questions about the contents of this letter or experience any 
problems during the works, please do not hesitate to email me on 
steven_wall@sandwell or the Site Manager Paul Corry on 0121 326 0402 when the 
work has commenced. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

S.J.Wall 

 
Steve Wall 
Senior Engineer – Highway Services 
  


